
C
H

ECKPOIN
T

A PUBLICATION OF THE KANSAS CITY REGION SCCA

10

15

20
25

30
35 40 45

50
55

60

65
March 20 12

It’s Spring, so Let’s 

Gear Up
Open those car hoods and 

get them tuned   

Rev up those engines  
Align those wheels
Celebrate the coming of 

great weather
Energize our  focus

The first event 
for KCRegion is 

March 31, April 1. 
See you there

Check out the 
new time 

and places 
for our regular 

meetings, 
see back page

Read articles 
about 

Tom Bootz, 
2011 Race Group 

Top Driver &  
Mark Hill

2011 Top Driver 
for Solo  
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2012 KC Region Officers

REGIONAL EXECUTIVE 
Joe Tasler - 816-550-9007
	 joe.tasler@gmail.com 

ASST REGIONAL EXECUTIVE 
Ken Keith - 913-526-4005
	 kkeith7831@att.net 

SECRETARY
Norma Williams
	 W 913-262-6300/C 913-233-9645
	 kcmomwilliams@aol.com

TREASURER
Charlie Williams
	 W 913-262-6300/C 913-233-9646
	 williamsengines@aol.com 

PAST REGIONAL EXECUTIVE
Charlie Clark
	 W 816-257-7305/H 913-432-9630
	 kcraceware@yahoo.com 
DIRECTORS
David Bennett-913-962-5320
	 dbennett1@cerner.com
Kent Edmondson-816-229-4864
	 kwikkopy4@comcast.net
Mike Hill - 816-779-4562/H 816-678-3540 
	 mikehill@fairpoint.net
Roy Lopshire-816-868-3975
	 roy_lopshire@comcast.net 
Jerry Irvine-913-220-4887
	 jerryirvine2007@kc.rr.com
Ken Ragan-913-422-5778
	 kenrragan@sbcglobal.net

2012 SOLO ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Al Hermans - 816-478-2386
	 alhermans@sdc-corp.com
Kent Edmondson - 816-229-4864
	 kwikkopy4@comcast.net
Mike Hill - 816-779-4562/H816-678-3540
	 mikehill@fairpoint.net
Bill Correll - 816-836-8444/C816-797-1744
	 w_correll@comcast.net
Jared Langenfeld - 913-579-7085
	 j.langenfeld@yahoo.com

Other KC Region Contacts
Race Group Chairman
	 Charlie Clark 816-257-7305
Solo Group Chairman
	 Al Hermans 816-478-2386   
Webmaster
	 Kyle Rohde 785-550-6921
	 kmrohde@gmail.com
Checkpoint Editor
	 Paula Diehl pdiehl51@yahoo.com
Business Ads and News Reporter
	 Norma Williams, 913-262-6300
	 kcmomwilliams@aol.com
Club Historian
	 Sharlene Smith 816-353-8922 (h) 
Asst. Historian
	 Tom Rowe 913-645-8230

KC Region Representatives
To Kaw Valley Race Group
Scott Peterson, Chairman, 913-221-4105 
Alex Clark, Treasurer, 913-558-0176
Charlie Clark, 816-257-7305

Other KVRG Representatives
Kent Prather, Asst. Chair
Rick Taylor, Secretary
Jesse Prather

KVRG Race Officials
Race Chair - Gary Kern 913-515-3878
Asst Race Chair - Chris Kern
Chief Course Marshal - Ken Ragan  
	 913-422-5778 
F and C - Chris Keith
Pitt and Grid - Bob Nowlan
Hospitality - Marla Worthington
Paddock Marshall
Registrar- Linda Henson 816-795-8520
Assistant Registrar
Scrutineer - Brian Harris
Sound Control
Starter
T and S
Worker Coordinators - Char and Ken Keith
KVRGRACEWORK@ATT.NET

Mid-Div Contacts
Lisa Noble, Area 6 Director
	 nobleracing.com
Richard Holden, Rep to SEB
Janice Rick, Executive Comm. Chrmn.
	 636-225-3236
Bill Allman, Driver Licensing
	 785-267-5613 (w) 785-478-3235 (h)
Donna Hill, Solo Steward
	 816-914-4135
Ken Patterson, Executive Steward
	 319-277-6333 - Ken.patterson@cfu.net

Classified ads are free as they benefit our members.  
We will run an ad for three (3) months 

and request that you let us know 
if you would like it removed earlier.

Contact Paula Diehl at 816-225-5100, 
email: pdiehl51@yahoo.com  or

Norma Williams at 913-262-6300, 
email: kcmomwilliams@aol.com

Commercial Ad Rates

                                Members      Non Members
Business Card	 15.00		  25.00
Quarter Page	 20.00		  30.00
Half Page		  40.00		  50.00
Full Page		  65.00		  75.00

              
Prices are per issue, Banner Ads included

YOU MUST PROVIDE ARTWORK

To Contact the SCCA National Office 
Call 1-800-770-2055 or
Visit the website: www.scca.com

816-228-7181
1201 W. Main Street

Blue Springs, Missouri

Thanks to 
Kent Edmondson

and 
Kwik Kopy Printing 

for their support 
of our club!

2012 KC Region
Officers and Board of Directors!
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Thanks to Mike McGinley 
and Superior Chevrolet 

for their support of our club!

1-877-419-9480
8300 Shawnee Mission Parkway

Merriam, Kansas

4 

FOR  SALE FOR  SALE FOR  SALE 
 

The Kansas City Region SCCA  

is selling their Solo truck and trailer. 

 

The truck is a 1988 Chevrolet-Step Van  

P30 V8-454 7.4L  Licensed at 18,000lb. Mileage is 159,000+.  
The club did approximately $2,000 repairs to van in February, 
2010 - this includes new king pins.   

Asking price:  $2,500.00 as is. 

 

The trailer is a 1987 Speedwagon Utility trailer 14 ft 

Has new wheels and tires.  

Asking price:  $1,500.00 as is. 

 

Contact:  Shawn Hill at 913-593-7792   

or email: sphill78@att.net 
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A huge “thank you” goes out to the KC Region members who 
instructed the Street Survival school held on April 23rd. 

Started several years ago, the street survival school is 
dedicated to teaching young drivers the skills necessary for 
becoming responsible drivers.  These instructors volunteer 
their time and talents to this most worthy cause. Without  their 
commitment this school would not be possible.  This year the 
school was held at the MCC Precision Driving Course in 
Independence, Missouri. 

  From the “Secrets of Solo Racing”  by Henry A. Watts; 

“Don’t get too discouraged in the beginning. There’s a lot to learn. If you want it, you 
will have it.  It just takes time and dedication. Don’t overestimate the differences 
between machines. Yes, good car preparation is essential, but, until you have some 
real expertise, more time will be gained by learning to drive than by modifying the 
car.” 

L to R—David Long, Chuck Clark, Matt Rivard, Scott Peterson, Tom Holstrom,  
Tony Giordano, Shawn Hill, Charlie Smith, Charlie Clark, Bob Bramlage 

A Word 
From Joe:

As we move into 
March, exciting 
news about our 
new place to 
hold our General 
Membership 
meetings and our 
other monthly 
meeting for our 
Board,, Solo 
Advisory Board and Road Race Group. The 
American Legion Building is quite large with a Big 
Hall that can accommodate over 200 people, and 
there is also a very large parking lot adjacent to the 
building. Our General Meetings start at 7:30 pm on 
the First Tuesday of each month, and look forward 
to increased attendance at our new location.

Joe Tasler

K C Region Schedule
as posted thus far

March 31	 Test and Tune	 MCC

April	 Event 1 Solo	 MCC

April 15	 Event 2 Solo	 MCC

May 5	 Event 3 Solo	 HPT

May 6	 Event 4  Solo	 HPT

May 20	 Event 5 Solo	 MCC

June 23	 Solo School	 MCC

June 24	 Event 6 Solo	 MCC

July 22	 Event 7 Solo	 MCC

August 26	 Event 8  Solo	 MCC

Sept 15	 Solo School	 MCC

Sept 16	 Event 9  Solo	 MCC

Oct 7	 Event 10 Solo	 MCC

Oct 21	 Event 11 Solo	 MCC

Street Survival School
April 28 and 29

MidDIV 
July 7 and 8 - Kansas

August 4 and 5 - Salina
September 22 and 23 - KC

Road Race   
July 14 and 15  HPT

Nationals for Solo
September 4 through 7 - Lincoln, Neb￼
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A huge “thank you” goes out to the KC Region members who 
instructed the Street Survival school held on April 23rd. 

Started several years ago, the street survival school is 
dedicated to teaching young drivers the skills necessary for 
becoming responsible drivers.  These instructors volunteer 
their time and talents to this most worthy cause. Without  their 
commitment this school would not be possible.  This year the 
school was held at the MCC Precision Driving Course in 
Independence, Missouri. 

  From the “Secrets of Solo Racing”  by Henry A. Watts; 

“Don’t get too discouraged in the beginning. There’s a lot to learn. If you want it, you 
will have it.  It just takes time and dedication. Don’t overestimate the differences 
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L to R—David Long, Chuck Clark, Matt Rivard, Scott Peterson, Tom Holstrom,  
Tony Giordano, Shawn Hill, Charlie Smith, Charlie Clark, Bob Bramlage 

Dear Mom:

On January 28th, 2012 a little bird flew the nest!  Miss 
Brittney Williams, daughter of Brian & Jennifer left 
Kansas City to go live in Encinitas, California.  Long 
time friend, Bryce Guthrie flew back and helped her 
drive out.  They left on Saturday around 3pm in her 
“fully packed” Honda Fit (which included two cats 
and a fairly large house plant!) and arrived at the 
apartment about 24 hours later.  They live one block from the ocean and she 
has been posting some beautiful pictures of the scenery.  Bryce is a chef at the 
Firefly Restaurant in Carlsbad, CA and is starting a catering business.  Brittney 
started last week working for the Luecadia Pizzeria & Italian Restaurant as a 
server.  

Chelsea Snyder has a “new man”!  She traded in the “old man” for a “college 
kid”, but he has the same name!!  Ken has just started attending Kansas 
City Kansas Community College. He plans on getting a major in Computer 
Information systems with an emphasis in Web Design.

Bob Henson spent two weeks the first of February visiting former KCR member 
Jack Campbell.  Jack lives on his sailboat which is docked at St. Thomas Island 
in the US Virgin Islands. Jack had been visiting friends in Kansas City over the 
holidays and we saw him at the Henson’s Christmas party.

Paula Diehl, son Stephen, son Jake and Meagan Vaughn  attended “The 
Michael Jackson World Tour of Cirque du Soleil” at the Sprint Center on 
February 21st.  About 9,000 fans attended the two-hour show.  There were 
hundreds of elaborate costumes, a stream of video images and more than 
two dozen songs, some of them folded into medleys.  Paula said the crowd 
was on their feet for the last 20 minutes and the production was out of this 
world!  It featured Michael Jackson’s life through his music and dance.  One of 
the quotes used was from Michael, “when all life is seen as divine, Everyone 
Grows Wings”. 

Dale Leuck moved to Pinedale, Wyoming and spent two weeks in training for a 
new job.  He is now working in the oil fields inspecting oil well pumps. The job 
sends him where ever they need him so he will be moving around quite a bit. 

YAKETY YAK . . . . 
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Dear Mom: 
Melanie Ryan McGinley and Edward Charles Dickerson were married at the Our Lady 
of Sorrows Catholic Church in Kansas City, MO on New Year’s Eve. Melanie is the 
daughter of Mike & Mary McGinley and Edward is the son of Mr. & Mrs. Thomas 
Dickerson of Albuquerque, New Mexico.  The bride’s sister, Melissa Smilor served as 
Matron of Honour and her husband, Matt Smilor was an usher.  The bride carried a rosary and linen 
handkerchief of her late grandmother, Elaine McGinley secured in her bridal bouquet.  The reception was 
at the InterContinental Hotel.  The newlyweds are presently at home in Toledo, Ohio. 
Hayden Smith, grandson of Charlie & Sharlene suffered a broken leg while playing baseball.  Hayden 
lives in Hughes Springs, TX and will be in a cast for 2 months.  He missed the first few games this 
season due to a cracked rib and will now miss the last two games! 
Chuck & Alex Clark skipped the Midwest Division’s season opener at Hallett to take part in the annual 
Brew to Brew relay race. This team relay began at Boulevard Brewery in KC and ended near Freestate 
Brewery in Lawrence, KS. Chuck was the driver and crew person while Alex and the remaining 5 relay 
team members combined to run 5 legs of the 43 mile race (combined distance for their runs were approx 
20 miles).  Alex ran the 4.9 mile leg that were right down Kaw Drive in Bonner Springs, just blocks from 
the Ragan’s house.  She said the winds were brutal but they had a blast.  The team is now turning their 
attention to a Fall event and will be entering as a 5 man relay team in the Kansas City Marathon.  Alex is 
also considering a late fall half marathon, but she has not committed to one yet.  She is thinking Las 
Vegas in December with her best friend from high school, Stephanie. 
Residents in the State Avenue area in Kansas City, KS were recently invited to a public meeting at St 
Patrick Parish Center at 94th & State.  Steve Bachenberg, project manager from BHC Rhodes talked 
about the details of improvement along State Avenue from 73rd Street to 94th Street at the open house.  
The residents looked at drawings, talked with engineers and expressed their opinions about the plans. 
Benjamin Wolf, 16 year old son of Steve & Marsha, now owns his own IT7 race car!  It is a white 1985 
RX7 Mazda and he was preparing it so he could attend the MAM double drivers school.  (Mom didn’t 
hear if he made it to the school or not). Benjamin is a sophomore at Shawnee Mission West high school 
and his “everyday wheels” is a blue 1991 Mazda RX7 convertible.  Ben is following in the footsteps of his 
father, Steve and his grandfather, Marvin.   
Ken Snyder travels by an old cemetery which sits between his house and the school where he works just 
about every day.  Several of the head stones were about to roll down a very steep hill, which is 
approximately 8 feet tall. One of the markers is an old government issued head stone for a man who 
served in the Civil War.  Until the city cleared the brush off of the hill the marker was nearly invisible from 
either the cemetery or the road next to it.  And it was just about ready to fall down the hill.  Ken contacted 
the city via their website and got no response, then he sent a letter to the Wyandotte Daily News and still 
no reaction.  So Ken contacted Channel 4 Problem Solvers and they sent Ms Wagar and a cameraman 
out and they did a story on the head stones. Within a week and a half of the story airing, the headstones 
have been relocated to the “foot” of the graves next to the hillside - they aren’t exactly correct, but they 
are now stable and no longer pose a hazard to drivers on the street next to the cemetery.  Problem 
solved.   
                                                                  Don’t look back……………………… 

PLEASE CALL “MOM” WITH YOUR NEWS.  YOU CAN REACH HER BY PHONE 
913-262-6300 or by mail 

2701 West 47th Street, Shawnee Mission KS 66205 or by Fax 
913-262-6719 or by email 
kcmomwilliams@aol.com 

 

YAKETY YAK  . . . . .  
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   1  Mark Buffon
       Sue Kinney
   3  Meredith Pritchard
       Kelly Rowe  (8) d of Tom & Peggy
       Jeremy Salenius
   4  Max Kurlbaum
       Randy Miller
       Ronny Steward
       Max Williams - s of Keith & Cheryl
   6  Shawn Hill
   7  Curtis Town
       Dick White
        Michael Zinser
   8  Al Essig
   9  Drew Arnold
       Jim Johnston
 11  Glen Shepard
 13  Isabella Williams - (4) d of Keith & Cheryl
 14  Lynnet Asselta
       Gary Hammann
       Sue Woloscsuk
 15  Keith Williams
 16  Roger Patrick Manning
 18  Michael Hill
       Patrick Hughey
       Lee Mixon
 19  Kaleena Harmer
 20  Max Irvine - (14) s of Jerry & Lorena
 21  Richard Hedden
       Jason M Lobdell
 22  David Bennett
       Everett Lee Watts 
 23  Greg Cheney
 24  Charlie Clark
 25  LaVone Daily
 26  Don Gawf
       Jeff Kopp
 27  Joshua Holsworth
       Jacqueline Kern
 29  Dan Axtell
       Morgan Baskett Jr
       Kevin S Brown
       Teresa Frisbie
 30  Lisa Kern
       Linda Stone
       James Vang
       Rodney Winters
 31  Larissa Bell - (17) d of Richie & Jonie
        Spencer Kuehl

MARCH ANNIVERSARIES  
 10  Aaron & Melissa Holstrom
 20  Mark & Rosalie McMasters Hill
 10  Aaron & Melissa Holstrom
 21  David & Angela Ducey - 13 years

MARCH BIRTHDAYS
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2011 Officers 

Charlie Clark, RE 
W 816-257-7305/H 913-432-9630   
Ken Keith, Asst RE 
913-642-4010 
Norma Williams, Secretary 
W 913-262-6300/H 913-233-9645 
Charlie Williams/Treasurer 
W 913-262-6300/H 913-233-9646 
 

2011 Directors 

David Bennett,  913-962-5320 
Kent Edmondson, 816-229-4864 
Jerry Irvine, 913-220-4887 
Brian Landers, 913-486-3926 
Ken Ragan, 913-422-5778 
Joe Tasler, 816-550-9007 
 

2011 Solo Advisory Committee 
Bob Buxbaum, 816-246-4791 
Kent Edmondson, 816-229-4864 
Al Hermans, 816-478-2386 
Mike Hill, 816-779-4562/h 816-678-3540 
Jared Langenfeld, 913-579-7085 
 

Other KC Region Contacts 
Race Group Chairman 
Charle Clark 913-432-9630 (h) 
Solo Group Chairman 
Shawn Hill-816-318-1333 
Webmaster 
Joe Tasler, 816-550-9007 
joe.tasler@gmail.com 
Checkpoint Editor 
Paula Diehl 
pdiehl51@yahoo.com 
Business Ads and News Reporter 
Norma Williams, 913-262-6300 
kcmomwilliams@aol.com 
Club Historian 
Sharlene Smith 
816-353-8922 (h)  
Asst. Historian 
Tom Rowe 913-645-8230 
 
 

KC Region Representatives 
To Kaw Valley Race Group 
Alex Clark, Chairman, 913-558-0176 
Scott Peterson, 913-221-4105  
Charlie Clark 816-257-7305 
Other KVRG Representatives 
Bill Allman, Treasurer 
Kent Prather, Asst. Chair 
Rick Taylor, Secretary 
 
Mid-Div Contacts 
Lisa Noble, Area 6 Director 
nobleracing.com 
Richard Holden, Rep to SEB 
Janice Rick, Executive Comm. Chrmn. 
636-225-3236 
Bill Allman, Driver Licensing 
785-367-5613 (w) 785-478-3235 (h) 
Donna Hill, Solo Steward 
816-914-4135 
Ken Patterson, Executive Steward 
319-277-6333 
Ken.patterson@cfu.net 
 

 
 

 
KVRG Race Officials 
Race Chair 
Gary Kern 913-515-3878 
Asst Race Chair 
Chris Kern 
Chief Course Marshal 
Ken Ragan  913-422-5778 
F and C 
Chris Keith 
Pitt and Grid 
Bob Nowlan 
Hospitality 
Marla Worthington 
Paddock Marshall 
Registrar 
Linda Henson 816-795-8520 
Assistant Registrar 
Scrutineer 
Brian Harris 
Sound Control 
Starter 
T and S 
Worker Coordinators 
Char and Ken Keith 
KVRGRACEWORK@ATT.NET 
 
To Contact the National Office  
Call 1-800-770-2055 or 
Visit the website: www.scca.com 

Thanks to Mike McGinley and Superior Chevrolet,  
Superior Toyota, and Rick Hendricks Hummer of Kansas City 

for their support of our club! 

Thanks to Hans Peter and Phenix Labels  
for their support of our club! 

Thanks to Kent Edmondson 
and 

 Kwik Kopy Printing for their 
support of our club! 

Classified ads are free as they benefit our  
members.  We will run an ad for three (3) months 

and request that you let us know if you  
would like it removed earlier. 

 
Contact Paula Diehl at 816-225-5100 

pdiehl51@yahoo.com  or 
Norma Williams at 913-262-6300 or  

Email kcmomwilliams@aol.com 

Commercial Ad Rates 
                           Members           Non Members 
Business Card 15.00  25.00 
Quarter Page  20.00  30.00 
Half Page  40.00  50.00 
Full Page  65.00  75.00 
               

Prices are per issue, Banner Ads included 
YOU MUST PROVIDE ARTWORK 

My first involvement with SCCA goes a ways back. I was driving a 1964 MGB on a sunny afternoon when 
I came to the local 4H county fair. It looked interesting so I drove in. Almost immediately I came upon a 
group of cars that were loosely assembled next to a field. As I drove by, someone flagged me down and 
asked if I would like to enter their Field Trial. I had no idea what they were talking about but soon found 
myself sliding around in the dirt with my, not so trusty, MGB. That was 1971. I joined the club the following 
spring and here we are 40 years later. 

Most of my SCCA years were spent participating in Road Rallies and Autocrosses. Autocrossing (Solo) was 
my favorite however. The MGB quickly gave way to a Datsun 240Z which gave me some Divisional success 
but not so well at the National level. My next move was into a Datsun 1200 that I built up for competition in 
E prepared. That’s when success started to arrive with 3 National championships in 1981,’82, and ’83.

The next move was into the C Modified with a LeGrand Mk25 chassis. That car which had been previously 
road raced needed to be rebuilt after it suffered from contact with an Armco barrier in a racing incident. 
That car saw the first Solo race in 1984 and earned several National Solo Championship titles, 2 in C 
modified and 5 in B modified.      

Sometime around 2004 I began to tire of the Solo scene and learned that yard work can actually be done 
on the weekend instead of chasing cones. Driving a garden tractor around trees however didn’t quite fill 
the void. It was then, in the fall of 2004 with my yard neatly trimmed, that I watched the Runoffs at Mid 
Ohio. That was it. My love affair with Sport Racers was rekindled with the new breed of cars that looked 
somewhat more like a racecar than a shoe box.  

In the spring of 2006 I ran my first Road Race in a Speads Dsr at Gateway International. Oh yeah, that’s 
way better than the garden tractor, although I’m back to doing yard work during the week. Seems like a 
reasonable trade to me. The learning curve was pretty steep with that car which was campaigned midway 
thru the 2008 season. It was sold and replaced with a Stohr WF1.  

With the Stohr in hand and my sons for crew we earned a podium finish at the 2008 Runoffs at Heartland 
Park in Dsr. For reasons that now seem to escape me, I switched to a turbo charged engine for the next 2 
Runoffs only to re-affirm that there are many ways to wreck an engine.

Now that both of my sons have started families and made me a grandpa’ I needed to find a new crew for 
2011. As most of my friends are of the same vintage 
as me, I made a move to Havoc Motorsport for the 
2011 season. In hind sight this would seem to have 
been a good move as the team was able to give me 
a car that went to the front in the 1st turn and never 
look back for a win at the Runoffs. 30 years to the 
month after the first Solo championship in 1981.   

Article written by Tom Bootz, 
next month will feature the co-winner 

of Race Group driver of the year, Justin Pritchard
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FOR  SALE FOR  SALE FOR  SALE 
 

The Kansas City Region SCCA  

is selling their Solo truck and trailer. 

 

The truck is a 1988 Chevrolet-Step Van  

P30 V8-454 7.4L  Licensed at 18,000lb. Mileage is 159,000+.  
The club did approximately $2,000 repairs to van in February, 
2010 - this includes new king pins.   

Asking price:  $2,500.00 as is. 

 

The trailer is a 1987 Speedwagon Utility trailer 14 ft 

Has new wheels and tires.  

Asking price:  $1,500.00 as is. 

 

Contact:  Shawn Hill at 913-593-7792   

or email: sphill78@att.net 

CHECKPOINT asked me to share how I got into Solo. There are number of influences that brought me 
to SCCA solo competition. One, is my Dad. No, he didn’t do SCCA solo, but he was a car enthusiast and 
enjoyed talking tech and watching auto racing. I remember when he first took me to SCCA’s Grand Prix 
at Lake Garnett, in Garnett, KS, a KC region event. It was a challenging 2.8 mile narrow road race course 
around the lake.  It fanned the flames of competition in me.

As a teenager, I spent a few years racing around in a friend’s V.W. in an abandoned strip mine by Clinton 
Lake, near Lawrence, KS. Things didn’t get really heated up until I got my first car. It was a ‘67 Chevelle 
Super Sport with a 396. You’re thinking…that’s way too much car for an 18 year old! Well, to me, over-
steer was not a bad thing and I spent most of my young adult life sideways. It was thrilling driving at the 
limit!

Fast forward to about 7 years ago. My brother told me about SCCA Solo. Racing in a parking lot?   Nah…
not interested. But, he kept urging me to just “try it,” I looked at the KCR web site and others…it did seem 
kind of cool. I remember driving to Arrowhead Stadium, lot “L”, feeling anxious about the unknown, but 
when I saw how big and open it was, I exclaimed “this IS cool,” out loud.  My very first run hooked me 
(No! I didn’t spin out, why do you ask?) and I can count on one hand how many events I’ve missed since. 
I started, briefly, with a ’97 Dodge Neon R/T, then 5 years in a ’01 Honda S2000, and for 2012 season I’m 
driving my JAYHAWK Racing’s #45 “Wicked White” Mitsubishi Evolution IX.

So, you probably think I autocross because of all the things I just said, but I found something even better 
about it. The people. It’s the people involved in solo—from all walks of life. They too have inspired and 
challenged me. If you have been around, you know what I mean. If you are new, get ready to be a part of 
the SCCA family of friends, spouses, and kids. They are helpful, generous and unselfish. It is a wonderful 
group that supports each other, encourages and helps each other…to better themselves and just have 
fun in this exciting motor sport.

My wife, Rosalie, (my fan, cheerleader, supporter and confidant) is the only one that really knows how 
much of myself I put in to my racing last year. In short, here is my basic approach. Because it’s my body 
and mind that controls the car it starts with a proper diet, exercise and self-discipline. A good car set up 
really helps, and thanks to Jake Diehl’s tuning business, “I’ve got grip.” To get more seat time, I’ve traveled 
to other regions---for me, once a month is not enough practice. Before the event, I try to walk the course 
at least three times by myself to help me memorize every element. During an event, I analyze each run, 
and not just what I did wrong, but what I did right. After the event, I consider what I didn’t think about 
enough, and go over my times and others with my calculator, sometimes looking back at other events for 
comparison. Overall, I’m always trying to find small ways to better myself---small things can add up and 
every tenth counts.  Amazingly, this HAS added up for me—and I have been honored to receive the Driver 
of The Year for the past 3 years.

Thanks for letting me tell my story. I hope it inspires you to believe in yourself, to discover your abilities 
and to “find some time” out there.

 

Photo by Terry Fair

Article written by Mark Hill
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Dear Prospective SCCA member:

To apply for membership in the Sports Car Club of America, the world's largest member participation
automotive organization, please print and complete the form in full and return, with payment, to:
Norma Williams, 2701 W47th Street, Westwood, KS 66205. 
If you have questions, please call (913) 262 6300.

PLEASE PRINT OR TYPE

Name Date of Birth

Address Telephone

City State Zip

Business address Telephone

City State Zip

Occupation � Single � Married: Spouse's name

Which address would you like mail sent to, and which phone number, or both, would you prefer to be listed in the Region
roster? Mail: � Home � Work Telephone: � Home � Work � Both

What areas of SCCA activities are you most interested in?
� Pro Racing � Club Racing � Vintage � Road Rally � Pro Rally
� Worker/Official � Time Trials/PDX � Solo � RallyCross � Other

Membership in the Sports Car Club of America is dual - National and Regional.  Dues are
for one (1) year from the date of payment.   Make one check/money order for the total
amount payable to SCCA, Inc.

Annual National Dues Annual KC Region Dues Total
Regular member $65 Regular member $20 $85
Family membership** $85 Family membership** $25 $110
First Gear membership $45 Age 24 and under $45

**If applying for family membership (Husband, wife and/or children), indicate names and dates of birth of
children under 21:

Name DOB

Name DOB

Name DOB

Name DOB

I hereby apply for membership in the Sports Car Club of America, Inc., and its Kansas City Region and agree to abide by the bylaws and I agree to
conduct myself according to the highest standards of behavior and sportsmanship in a manner that shall not be prejudicial to the reputation of the Club
or fellow members. I require the following type of membership:

� Regular membership - $85 � Family membership - $110 � First Gear - Age 24 and under  - $45

Membership Amount $

Weekend Membership #1 -$15.00

Weekend Membership #2 -$15.00

Refered by SCCA Member # -$15.00
First/Last Name & Member Number REQUIRED

Total Due $

Applicant's signature  Date 
� Enclosed is my check or money order for $
� Visa  Exp 
� Mastercard  Exp 

Office Use Only



www.kcrscca.org 
Kansas City Region’s on-line resource for information, 

online event registrations, updates, results and other fun stuff!
 
CHECKPOINT is the official publication of the Kansas City Region Sports Car Club of America.  Any opinion expressed is that of the authors and is not necessarily the opinion 
of the members of the Region, its officers or the CHECKPOINT staff.  By publishing advertising in CHECKPOINT the Kansas City Region does not endorse the  products of 
service advertised.  Permission to reprint all artwork, photographs and articles published in CHECKPOINT is given to all SCCA regional publications and to SCCA’s Sports Car 
Magazine, provided full credit is given to the author, CHECKPOINT and the Kansas City Region SCCA.  Deadline for submission to CHECKPOINT is the selected General 
Meeting date.

UPCOMING EVENTS ON THE KC REGION CALENDAR

Checkpoint
P.O. Box 412691
Kansas City, MO 64141
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March 6	 6:00pm	 Solo Advisory Committee, ALP, 7500 West 75. O.P., Ks Aux. room

March 6	 7:30pm	 General Membership, American Legion Post, Big Hall                     

March 20	 7:30pm	 Race Group Meeting, American Legion Post, Lounge area 

March 27	 7:00pm	 Board of Directors, American Legion Post, Aux. room

March 31	 9:00am	 Test and Tune Solo, MCC

April 1	 9:00am	 Event #1 Solo, MCC

April 3	 6:00pm	 Solo Advisory Committee, American Legion Post, Aux. room

April 3	 7:30pm	 General Membership Meeting, American Legion Post, Big Hall

Please note the new place and times for meetings. For more information, please 
check web site. Sports Car Club of America-Kansas City

New editor's contest. 
Be a Star!! 

E-mail the answer to the 
"Question of the Month" 

by  the 25th of the month 
of the publication for a chance to win!!  

The prize is a picture of your car 
in the checkpoint.  Your car can be a Star! 

Contest starts NOW... 
The "Question of the Month": 

What  do the letters ALP stand for?


